College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

November 12, 2014 – Minard 204J
Present: Rick Axelson, David Bertolini, Betsy Birmingham, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Mark Harvey, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
Announcements/Kudos:
· Deadline for submission of material for the next Talking Points is noon on November 17.

· Commencement is scheduled for Friday, December 19 at 4:00 pm at the Fargodome. There will be updates to the Commencement regalia for the Spring Commencement.  Doctoral gowns will be green with gold tassels; master’s gowns will be black rental with NDSU tassels (green and gold), and bachelor’s gowns will be black keepers with NDSU tassels.
· Nominations for the Odney, Peltier, and Waldron awards are due December 5.

· Discussion on campus about restricting the use of the word “Bison” for athletics only.
· Dean Wittrock is encouraging participation in the Three-Minute Thesis Competition.  Jeff Bumgarner (chair), Jessica Jensen, and Miriam Mara will form a committee for AHSS.

· The College brochure is in the process of being updated to include more information on each department. 

Search updates

· History, Philosophy, and Religious Studies has three searches underway.  The Medieval History position had 144 applications, which have been narrowed down to three for interviews in December.
· Emergency Management will hire a Visiting Assistant Professor for spring semester to replace George Youngs, who will retire at the end of fall semester.

· The Center for Social Research is in the process of recruiting a new research assistant position.

· An Interim Head of Visual Arts will be appointed for spring semester to replace Michael Strand, who will be doing work on his Bush Fellowship project.
· The Writing Program Administrator position in English has 87 applicants.

· Landscape Architecture will be interviewing three finalists in December for their Assistant Professor position.

· A search is underway for two Associate Vice Provost positions.

The Provost has informed the deans that DCE courses should target off campus and part-time students only.  The same number of DCE courses will be allowed this spring semester as were offered last spring semester.
The Office of Accreditation, Assessment, and Academic Advising has requested evidence for a list of items from AHSS.  These items were discussed and individuals were assigned responsibility for each item on the list.  Evidence of assigned tasks should be sent to Kent Sandstrom or Cathy Heiraas by the day before Thanksgiving.
A long discussion was held on the College Mission and Vision statements and future priorities.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:55 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
